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January, 2012 

We provide parents with this Newsletter  

as a means of helping you become better  

informed about events and activities at  

Sturgis.  We hope that this type of  

communication is helpful.   

Communication, of course, is a two-way 

 street.  Please do not hesitate in calling 

 us with a question. 

Record Number of Grade 9 Applications for 2012-13 

IB PARENT INFORMATION SESSION FOR THE PARENTS OF SOPHOMORES. 

Tuesday, March 13
th

 7:00-9:00 p.m. in the Baptist Church, Main Street, Hyannis 
 
Parents will be able to learn more about the specifics of the IB Program, the IB lingo and the curric-

ulum.  Students will be making their course selections after they have their own IB Information Ses-

sion during the academic day on March 15th  from 8:30-10:00a.m.  We will have a college admis-

sions director speak about how colleges value the IB program; and there will be a panel of Sturgis 

seniors who will share their experiences and answer questions.  We will also host an IB Fair at lunch 

to give sophomores the opportunity to talk to IB teachers of specific courses and to understand 

more about what courses they would like to register for as they begin their IB journey next fall. 

Rising grade 9 students and their parents continue to express their interest in the Sturgis IB ex-
perience as a record number of students (421) applied for admission during the first enrollment 
period.  This increase in applications bested the previous record of 364 submitted last year, 
which was itself a 50% increase from the previous year. 

 

Sturgis Presents IB Workshops for Colleagues from Other Schools 

A group of Sturgis staff, including Paul Marble, Anna Botsford, Jim Barrasso, Sheila Gilligan, and 
Jo Mary Pontes, recently presented IB workshops at Josiah Quincy Upper School in Boston as 
their staff sought to enhance their understanding of the IB assessments and exams.  In addition, 
Executive Director Eric Hieser lead a 3-day IB workshop in Los Angeles for teachers and adminis-
trators across North America who are exploring ways to significantly increase access to the IB 
for all students in their schools.  Sturgis also hosted the principals from Chatham High School 
and Harwich High School recently as they are exploring the option of offering the IB in their 
schools.  

New Bus Route Added for Bourne and Sandwich 

The Cape Cod Regional Transit Authority is beginning two new routes effective January 
30th, one through Bourne and one through Sandwich. Both routes will end up at the 
Mashpee Commons where students can transfer to the bus that drops off students at 
Sturgis.  For more information, see the home page of our website at visit 



 

 

Check out StormWatch, 

The student newspaper, by 

clicking on the link on  

homepage of our site!  

IB Mission  

Statement 

The International Baccalau-

reate aims to develop in-

quiring, knowledgeable and 

caring young people who 

help to create a better and 

more peaceful world 

through intercultural under-

standing and respect. 

To this end the organization 

works with schools, govern-

ments and international 

organizations to develop 

challenging programmes of 

international education and 

rigorous assessment. 

These programmes encour-

age students across the 

world to become active, 

compassionate and lifelong 

learners who understand 

that other people, with their 

differences, can also be 

right. 

We are on the Web! 

sturgischarterschool.org 

Competition Piece to be performed in February 

The Junior IB Theatre HL/SL 1 class will be performing the one-act comedy, Competition Piece, on 

Thursday February 2nd, Friday February 3rd, and Saturday February 4th at the Buzzards Play Pro-

ductions in Wareham.  Thursday and Friday at 7:00 PM and Saturday Matinee at 1:00 PM.  Gen-

eral Admission is $10.00, but students and seniors get in for $5.00!  Please come and support 

their first IB production, which they will later be taking to the Massachusetts Drama Guild Festival 

Competition!  

We send a lot of  
information through our 

“School Reach” email  
system. 

 
If you do not receive our 

emails, please contact the 
main office to verify your 

email address. 

The group of students traveling to Peru would like to invite all students, family, and friends of 

Sturgis East and West to our ZUMBATHON fundraiser! Ditch the workout; join the party! Sun-

day, February 5 from 1 to 3 pm at the Hyannis Community Youth Center. Profits will go to the 

Casa Hogar San Judas Chico orphanage in Cuzco, Peru (which our students will visit during their 

trip in February) and the ABC Baby Center of Cape Cod. Cost is $10; additional donations grate-

fully accepted.  

Art Internships 

Two Junior IB Art  students have secured art internships for 2nd semester.  Abbie Titcomb will 

work with a fiber artist, Toni Newall and Taylor Dean will intern at the Guyer Barn.  

Spanish teacher Claire Shea is leading a trip to Costa Rica with EF Tours during February break of 

2013! For nine days, Sturgis East and West students will explore volcanoes, go zip-lining through 

the canopies, walk through bioreserves, relax in hot springs, visit a local school and see a local 

dance performance! If your son or daughter is interested, please email Ms. Shea at 

cshea@sturgischarterschool.org for more information. The deadline for enrollment EF has set is 

February 25th; after this, prices will increase. Elie Rabinowitz, a Spanish teacher at West, is also 

chaperoning and is available to talk to West students as well!  

Costa Rica trip planned for next February 

Zumbathon fundraiser for Peru trip 

 

The Relay For Life Team benefitting American Cancer Society has changed its name from "Sturgis 

Storm," a name borrowed from the athletic department in 2002 when the team first started, to 

"I.B. For a Cure," a name the students wanted to reflect the global nature of the school and the 

disease. The team, lead by a core group of seniors and co-captained by seniors Emily Morin and 

Jessica Pearson, is ambitiously organizing several large-scale fundraisers. A Polar Plunge 

(scheduled for January 28), Tape a Teacher to the Wall (date TBD), and a Spring Shearing (boys 

heads shaved for symbolism, girls cut short to donate to "Locks For Love") are all aimed at rais-

ing awareness and earning funds for cancer research and to help local people battling the dis-

ease with health-related transportation costs. To date, individuals have raised around $600 from 

bake-sales and collections. Any students interested in making a difference, having fun, and earn-

ing CAS/community service, please contact awatts@sturgischarterschool.org to join the team. 

Relay for Life 

mailto:cshea@sturgischarterschool.org
mailto:awatts@sturgischarterschool.org


Thanks to Mat Chamberlain, Class of 2008, for giving Sturgis three excellent photographs he 

took of Victoria Falls in Zambia and Valley of the Elephants in Botswana during his internship 

with Woods Hole Oceanographic Institute in Africa. The photographs  are displayed in the 

lobby next to the Reception window.  Mat and two other Northeastern students worked with 

a team of scientists traveling to Zambia and Botswana to detect naturally occurring electro-

magnetic fields in the Earth’s surface. The team studied the East African rift, where two tec-

tonic plates have begun to pull apart. For more information, check out Mat's Northeastern 

internship blog: http://www.northeastern.edu/cos/about/news_items/summer2011/

matchamberlainafrica.html  

Report Cards are 
now being posted 
on iParent:        

For instructions on how to 

register for your IPass 

IParent portal, see the home 

page of our website. 

Please feel free to call Rachel 

in the office if you need help 

with this process. 

Report Cards will no longer 

be mailed home unless a hard 

copy is requested. 

 

 Three Faculty Members Receive Mini-Grants from Cape Cod 5: 
Congratulations to Morgan Derby, Kate Dunigan-AtLee and Claire Shea  

Spring Sports  

Sign-Ups 
Sign up electronically for 

Baseball, Softball, Tennis, 

and Girls Lacrosse on the 

Home Page or Athletic Page 

of the web site,  

sturgischarterschool.org 

 

COMING UP... 

Auction Theme Baskets: 

It has been a tradition of the 

Auction that the students of 

the Advisory classes donate 

items for themed baskets.  

These baskets are created     

using the donated items and 

are raffled off during the auc-

tion. We will provide you with a 

list of the grouped together 

advisory classes and which 

theme they each have along 

with instructions and deadlines 

as soon as possible. We appre-

ciate your participation. 

-The SPAuction Committee 

Poetry Out Loud 

Sturgis East and West will host its third Poetry Out Loud competition, a national po-
etry recitation contest. For the first time, all freshmen and sophomores, in addition 
to two seniors and others by choice, will compete. A winner will be selected from 
each teacher's class and the 14 finalists will recite two poems at the school-wide 
competition. Sturgis East's competition will take place January 31 beginning at 3:30 
in a location at Sturgis to be determined. Members of the Sturgis community are en-
couraged to attend and support the finalists. 

Arts Cafe 

Sturgis East will host its first ever Arts Cafe, a coffeehouse-style poetry, theater, and 
music event organized by English teacher Mrs. Watts and theater teacher Mrs. 
Botsford. Poetry Out Loud contests, creative writers, thespians, and acoustic musi-
cians are encouraged to sign-up to perform on February 7, 5-7pm.   

Morgan Derby’s grant will pay for resources and materials that support her Mindful Living 

Advisory.  The primary goal of the Mindful Living Advisory is to holistically improve students' 

quality of life and well-being through secular mindfulness, or the practice of deliberately and 

consciously paying attention. Students engage in mindful practice through a combination of 

Socratic and scientific methods. 

Kate Dunigan-AtLee’s "International Literature and Experiential Learning" grant will provide 

funds to purchase books to support Sturgis travel abroad opportunities this year.  Sturgis 

student groups will travel to Nicaragua, Italy, Peru and Quebec. The books will include fic-

tion, travel guides, travelogues, memoirs, travel dictionaries, and other books to help stu-

dents understand, communicate with and connect to the people and culture of the country 

to which they travel.  The idea for this project has been a collaborative effort between facul-

ty travel group leaders and library staff.  

Claire Shea's grant will pay for materials and postage, allowing her to continue "Writing to 

Spain: Creating Connections through Common Language," a pen-pal project with students in 

Cordoba, Spain. This project aligns with the goals of the IB program which aims to develop 

inquiring, knowledgeable and caring young people who help create a better and more peace-

ful world through intercultural understanding and respect.  In also allows students to experi-

ence the Spanish language in an informal way, and provides an opportunity  to learn about 

Spanish "pop" culture from young people. 

http://www.northeastern.edu/cos/about/news_items/summer2011/matchamberlainafrica.html
http://www.northeastern.edu/cos/about/news_items/summer2011/matchamberlainafrica.html


 
 

 

Sturgis Charter School has the oppor-

tunity to participate in this year’s POET 

SPEAK 2012 workshop which is being 

funded by a grant from the Arts Foun-

dation of Cape Cod.  All Sturgis stu-

dents,  both East and West, are invited 

to attend this FREE workshop.  If your 

son or daughter is a poet, wordsmither, 

slammer, performer, soulful introvert or 

loudmouth,  please encourage them  to 

come and explore their story--find it, 

write it, speak it.  "Poet Speak 2012" is 

for all Cape Teens to encourage them to 

write and to prepare for the teen poetry 

slams at Sturgis and at the Cape Cod 

Cultural Center for the Arts in April 

2012.  Both venues are opportunities to 

showcase spoken word poetry, to win 

$$ for their poetry and to gain recogni-

tion.  Poet-performer Christine Rathbun 

Ernst will be working with our teens at 

this event. 

This workshop will take place on   

Sunday, January 29th from 1-5 at the 

Cotuit Center for the Arts.   

1:00-3:45 Poem & Story Development 

3:45-4:00  Break with refreshments 

4:00-5:00 Performance and stagework 

Students can register for the event at 
www.sandwichpubliclibrary.com or  
contact Mrs. Klaiber or Mrs. DA at  
library@sturgischarterschool.org 

Upcoming Events   

Competition Piece: Thursday February 2nd, Friday February 3rd, and Saturday Febru-

ary 4th at the Buzzards Play Productions in Wareham.  Thursday and Friday at 7:00 PM 

and Saturday Matinee at 1:00 PM.   

Arts Café: February 7th, 5-7:00 PM 

February Vacation: February 20-24 

College Admissions Seminar: Thursday, February 16th, 2012, 7:00 PM 

The First Baptist Church – Fellowship Hall. For parents of juniors. 

SPAuction: March 3, 6-10pm 

Cape Cod Resort and Conference Center, West End Rotary Hyannis. 

IB Parent Information Session:  Tuesday, March 13th, 7-9:00 PM 

For parents of sophomores. 

Poet Speak 

http://www.sandwichpubliclibrary.com
mailto:library@sturgischarterschool.org


 
This will be a great night for Sturgis and East and West Parent to come together, socializing, for a great 
cause, produced by the Auction Committee.  Proceeds will benefit SPA sponsored programs and activities. 
  
Last year’s SPAuction was a huge success raising over $22,000 with approximately 175 guests packing our 
venue. This year we are welcoming the new Sturgis West and plan an even larger turnout.  We are thrilled to 
have the Cape Cod Resort and Conference Center host us in their spacious, well-appointed upstairs function 
room. 
 
SPAuction will feature raffles, games, a Live and Silent Auction as well as many other surprises. The Cape 
Cod Resort and Conference Center will cater hors d’oeuvres and provide a cash bar. Tickets to the event are 
$15 per person advance purchase and $20 per person the night of the event. Festivities will begin at 6:00pm 
and wind down around 10:00pm. 
 
Save the date, book a sitter and plan to bid on over a hundred items and prizes that you would normally buy 
anyway. We will have vacations, services, gift items, décor, sports memorabilia, event tickets and “Once in a 
Lifetime” experiences. You don’t want to miss it! Ask anyone that attended last year’s event. 
  
This opportunity only happens once a year! And all the FUNdraising helps our schools and our children. 
 
Featured Auction Item: LUNCH WITH A LEGEND 

Okay, here's a trivia question for all you true Red Sox fans out there; Which Red Sox starting pitcher had a 3 - 0 lead in the fifth 
inning of game 7 in the 1975 World Series against the Reds when he had to leave the game with a blister on his throwing 
hand?  Hint: He holds the record for the most games pitched (321) by a Red Sox left-hander and is a member of the Red Sox Hall of 
Fame.  You guessed it - the Spaceman, Bill Lee!  The Sturgis Auction is proud to offer a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity for the win-
ning bidder and 3 friends to have lunch with Bill this Spring in Chatham.  Bill can regale the 4 of you with his stories of the wild 
days in baseball when the Red Sox were known as much for their crazy cast of characters as they were for their pennant rac-
es.  Always the Renaissance man, Bill can expound on any and all topics and be warned - as the author of four books he has a lot 
of opinions.  Plan ahead and don't leave the auction without this chance to break bread with a true legend in our lifetime!  
 

How can you help?  Purchase tickets, tell your friends, get us a donation or two,  

volunteer to help out! 

 
Co-chairs: Sean Randall     Deborah Reade-Kochka 
seanbrandall@comcast.net   (508) 272-2544  scps.auction@gmail.com   (774) 212-1954 

 

Look for our weekly emails for important updates! 

 

 Mark your calendar to attend the  
SPAuction FUNdraising Social 
for Sturgis East and West  
March 3 ~~ 6-10pm 

at the Cape Cod Resort and Conference 
Center 

West End Rotary Hyannis 


